

## STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE HOUSE Of REPRESENTATIVES Office of the Speaker

Immediate Release April 26, 2021 Jennifer Tramp, Communications Director D: 603-271-3664 C: 603-540-6962

## No known active COVID-19 cases after Indoor House Session

CONCORD, NH - The Speaker's Office received confirmation today that there are no known COVID-19 cases resulting from the House sessions held on April 7<sup>th</sup>, 8<sup>th</sup> and 9<sup>th</sup> at the NH Sportsplex in Bedford. In consultation with the Department of Health and Human Services, Speaker Packard and the General Court staff implemented proven safety protocols to help reduce risk. This marks 5 indoor session days this year that have resulted in no COVID cases. In addition, several hundred hybrid committee meetings since January have been held in the Legislative Office Building without incident. Speaker Packard's administration has worked tirelessly to manage legislative operations during the pandemic and ensure that the legislative process moves forward.

###